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HIGHLANDS PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL EXECUTIVE MEETING


Wednesday November 9, 2006

Present - Sue Carabetta (President), Debby Kuzmonovic (Treasurer), Cynthia Ellacott (Treasurer), Sherri Grant (Vice-President), Lisa Verdicchio (Secretary), Gayle Logelin (Fundraising), Anthea Milne (SPC rep), Janey Cameron (Principal)

Regrets – Penny Jakobsen
Meeting was called to order at 1:30 PM

1.President’s Report
a) General Correspondence
1. Sue read us an email she received on a “parents” evening in the Artists for kids Gallery. I will post this on the HPAC board for everyone to read.

2. Sue read us a letter she received about a Professional Growth Opportunity- Web cast Conference. I will also post this on the HPAC board.

3. Lastly, she gave us a summation of the letter she received from BCCPAC talking about school fees. I will post this as well.  

b) Thank you to The Beaton’s!

Sue thanked Janey for sending a note and flowers to the Beaton’s. This is the family who has let Highlands school store our crossing guard equipment at their house for many years. Even though their kids no longer are students at Highlands, they are still accommodating us. It makes things so much easier for all involved in the crossing guard program to store their things at the Beaton’s house.

c) Mad Science
Parent feedback on the October session so far is very positive. The parents have said that their kids are really enjoying the program. We discussed booking it again in the future and all agreed that this would be a great idea. 

Sue also told us that because we booked the October session so early, we received a prize of a GC for a Mad Science party for 8 kids. Gayle is going to use this as a prize in one of our upcoming fundraising events.  

d) Christmas Hampers

Cindy Diett is hosting a meeting next Tuesday to start organizing the hampers. She mentioned that she is still in need of more volunteers. 

e) Water Fountain purification system

Sue asked for an update on what is happening with the Water To Go system. Debby said that she and Maggie Pearce are taking care of it. They contacted the company that installed the system and they are going to come 2 times a year to service the system. Debby is going to give the office a copy of the contract we have with the company along with a contact name and number in case there are any problems with it in the future. 

2. Principal’s Report

a). SPC- Bill #33 Janey told us about this Bill and that it’s focus is on new legislation on consultation required if class size goes over 30 students or more than 3 special needs students are in one classroom.  

b) Tree Pruning on Colwood and Fairmont Janey explained that she understands that there are problems in this area and that she has continually requested the pruning to be done. She assured us that she will continue to pursue this until something is done about it.

c) Vancouver Community Health Nurse Our current health nurse is leaving to take a position elsewhere. She will be replaced with a temporary nurse until a permanent one is hired.

d) New building-Janey did not have a lot to say about this topic except that the district is assuring us that things are slowly moving forward. 

e) Ready- Set- Learn Janey told us about this program that has been set up for 3 year olds. The Ministry of Education established it. It is a program where elementary schools can choose to host this event at their school to provide parents of 3 year olds with all the information they are going to need in the near future. The Ministry of Education puts together a book with all this information and each school then passes these books out while also providing entertainment for the kids on a given day. Janey has decided to host this event at our school on January 25th. She is working on putting together the committee of people needed for this event. She will need a teacher, a volunteer parent, and a community health nurse. 

f) School Fees Topic 
Parents are going to receive a letter from the district school board on their take on this topic. 

g) The Fire 
Janey currently working on the list required from the restoration company of all items that were lost or damaged in the fire in the staff room. The list is 1000 items long and takes up 38 pages. In it she is required to describe the item, state where it was purchased, its depreciation and current value. This is a painfully lengthy procedure that she is working through. She will let us know of any updates on this topic when needed. 

Janey will submit a claim on behalf of the HPAC for the monetary value of the Treasure Jars lost ($1 per jar -- over 600 jars).

3. Vice-President’s Report
Speakers Sherry discussed what she has been working on with regards to speakers. Through the effort of a few HPAC members, we were able to receive a grant from the school district for future speakers. The topics that she is currently focusing on are “Allowance” and “Identity theft”. With the positive response we have had in the past to the speakers that we have had at our meetings, we are going to make sure that we do as many as possible with our PAC meeting schedule. 

4. Treasurer Update See attached financial report for details. 

 5. Fundraising Report
a) Pumpkin Patch- Profit from this event is so far $5118. We are still expecting to receive a few more bills that need to be paid, but as you can see, this event was another huge success this year. Congratulations and thank you to all the volunteers who worked so hard!! 

b) Dance Profit on this event was $1425. Again this year, fun was had by all. Everyone agreed that the band this year was a huge improvement and that we should book them again for next year.   

c) Gingerbread House event- Sue spoke on this topic and said that she is going to send home a flyer this Friday letting everyone know the details. She has been working hard with all her parent volunteers, so that they can make even more houses for families this year than they did last. 

6. SPC Report


Anthea gave us a report on the DPAC meeting she attended. We all agreed that the link that we are creating by having a DPAC Rep (Anthea) is a great one.

6. Other items

1. Highlander Status was discussed. Debby will photocopy the Nov issue and Sue will advertise in the Highlander for someone to take on this task beginning in January if there are no volunteers we will have to outsource it. Sue will also check in with Paul to see how editing is going and if he needs any help. Sue said that following the initial 
photocopying difficulties with the Sept. rush all areas seem to be managing okay at present with their photocopying needs . The only area  which seems to be an issue each year is the earthquake forms which the HPAC has come in and done on the summer holidays for the office over the past number of years. Janey said they are looking into using the same forms and updating next year or if not the school may need to come up with a new plan for copying these forms.

2. HPAC cards - Thank you card design was discussed. Janey suggested using Speedy where the school already has a template with the Highland's logo. A few changes were needed on the design including writing out the full name for HPAC and putting it from just HPAC vs from HPAC Exec. Janey said there is no problem using the school logo on 
the cards. Sherry will update the card and look into printing.

3. Lunchtime Recreational Programs - Gayle and Debby reported that there are number of rec. center options for lunchtime programs. The issue was discussed and it was thought that it was easier to use the gym than classrooms at lunchtimes. Janey will talk to the teachers at the staff meeting to see what their opinion regarding lunchtime rec. programs is. Gayle will look into them to think about options and mention it in the Highlander to see if there are some people interested in working on this. We could proceed in Jan. but may need more time to think about how this might work.

4. HPAC Computer discussion; new ideas for the BBQ, and Website information were all tabled for a future meeting.
They’re being no further business; the meeting was adjourned at 2:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted by:

Lisa Verdicchio

Secretary

